

Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>



Monthly Letter October 2023

Münster, 30.09.2023

Dear parents and guardians of the Hermann School,

the school year is in full swing, and we are moving with great strides towards the increasingly dark season and the first vacations! In the next few weeks there are some important and interesting news and dates for you. Find out everything you need to know about the Hermann School in the new monthly letter for October!

In September we celebrated a wonderful Lambertus Festival! I would like to thank all the participants, the many helpers and of course the board of the Förderverein, who provided us with pretzels and drinks! A big thank you also goes to Mr. Kemming, our buern! We would also like to thank you, dear parents/guardians: Only with your generous donation of flowers could our Lamber-tus pyramid become so colorful and bright - Thank you very much! I would also like to thank you for the many apple donations on behalf of all the children at Hermann School.

The guardianship evenings have taken place, the school guardianship and the school conference have met. In the meantime, our new students have become acquainted with the school and the associated school life, and are becoming more and more familiar with the school structures.

The month of October is already a few days old and in the first two weeks you have hopefully spent a relaxing autumn vacation and can now start the 2nd quarter well rested.

On Monday, 16.10.2023, our first in-school teacher training will take place. The school children will have no lessons on this day and for the children who attend the open all-day

program, there will be emergency care. A letter to this effect was sent to parents before the fall break.

Therefore, classes will start after the fall break for all children on Tuesday, 17.10.2023 at 8:00 am.

On Thursday, 26.10.2023, a prophylaxis program on the topic of "dental health" will take place for the children from the 3rd grade. Students from WWU Münster will visit Hermannschule and provide activity-based stations for the students to learn important tips on how to brush their teeth and dental health. We would like to thank the WWU Münster in advance for this cooperation and wish the students a lot of fun.

Also on Thursday, 26.10.2023, the annual information evening for parents of schoolage children will take place at 7:30 pm in the auditorium. Here we inform about our work and our school program at the Hermann-schule. In addition we organize on Monday, the 30.10.2023, in the time of 16:00 - 18:00 o'clock our open day. On this occasion, interested families have the opportunity to get to know the rooms of the school building during the above-mentioned time. The future school beginners can expect a colorful and very diverse program.

The school's booster club will spoil all guests with waffles and coffee in our OGT kitchen - I would like to thank them in advance. On this day, the school staff will also be available to answer any questions you may have about the school program and our pedagogical work.



Städt. kath. Grundschule, Dahlweg 66, 48153 Münster, Tel. 0251/776732, Rektorin: J. Lüttikhuis, <u>www.hermannschule-muenster.de</u>, E-Mail: <u>Hermannschule@stadt-muenster.de</u>

All children of the Hermannschule who attend the Open Day will be dismissed on the Open Day at 3:00 p.m. at the latest. A letter to this effect has already been sent to you.

For the month of November, I would like to announce the school registration for the upcoming school year 2024/2025. Appointments for school registration are now available in the secretary's office.

The parents of our fourth graders should already note the following date:

On Thursday, November 23, 2023, at 7:30 p.m., the information evening regarding the secondary schools (secondary level 1) will take place. You will receive separate invitations for this event.

Finally, a general request:

When you bring your children to school in the morning or pick them up again in the afternoon, i.e. primarily during rush hours, we would like to ask you politely not to enter the schoolyard or the school building.

In the last few weeks, parents and guardians have often been in the schoolyard. I would like to point out once again that please dismiss your children at the small or large gate. Neither for you as parents / guardians, nor for us as teaching staff is it a nice thing to keep reminding you to please keep your children out of the schoolyard. In order to finally put this inconvenience to rest, I would like to ask you one more time: PLEASE DISCHARGE YOUR CHILD BEFORE THE SCHOOL!

Thank you for your understanding!

If you need further information, please contact our secretariat! Wishing you a wonderful, hopefully golden month of October

Judith Lüttikhuis

Sandra Spielhoff

Souther Society

Principal

-deputy headmistress-

Dates in October 2023		
16.10.2023	In-service training for tea- chers - no lessons for the school children	
17.10.2023	Start of lessons, 8:00 a.m.	
26.10.2023	Information evening for new students for the school year 2024/2025, 7:30 p.m.	
30.10.2023	Open House, 16:00 to 18:00	

<u>Important</u>	dates	<u>November</u>	<u>2023 </u>

06.11. – 10.11.2023	School registration for the school year 2024/2025
23.11.2023	Information evening "se-

condary schools" grade 4,

7:30 p.m